



Missionaries Kids TO Pak Kiu Prayer letter (5) January 2024

Dear members of the church,

Firstly, I would like to thank you all for your continuous support throughout my four years at university. It really means a lot to me!

Time has flown by so quickly and in the blink of an eye I'm already in year 4! And if all goes well, I will be graduating from CUHK at the end of July of 2024.

As a final year robotics engineering student at CUHK, we have to complete a final year project to demonstrate our understanding of the material we have learnt throughout the 4 years of university. While this project can be challenging, I am also thoroughly enjoying it! I love robotics and I'm grateful that this path was opened for me.

Besides the project, I am also savouring my final months at university: attending classes, joining activities and socials, and definitely enjoying the time spent with my university friends. Because I know I will miss university life after I graduate.

Being in my final year is both very exciting and daunting at the same time: exciting because I'll be opening a new chapter of my life after graduation, but daunting because working life will be so different from university life. I'm not sure what path will open for me after graduation but I'm sure it will be a good one!

Thank you all once again for your generous support over the past four years!

Yours sincerely, Pak Kiu